Coordination Commitee of Chile
Sri Sathya Sai Organization.
Diffusion Coordinator

Report on the Public Meetings in Chile
Cities of Santiago and La Serena

On Saturday October 23rd, a public meeting took place, with the subject of “Sri
Sathya Sai Baba. His Work and humanitarian message. An inspiration to
Mankind”

The same meeting was held the day after, on Sunday 24th, in the city of La
Serena, situated 450 Km to the North of santiago.

The Conventions Center “Diego Portales” was the place where the meeting in
Santiago was held. It is situated astride the most circulated Avenue of the City:
Avenida Bernardo O Higgins 223.

In La Serena, the Theater belonging to the “Diego Cordovez School” was the
place selected, with a capacity of almost 500 people.

In Santiago there was an assistance of 900 people, exceeding by a large
margin the expectations that we had. Close to 80% of the people had not
previously known of Sai Baba. They came to know about the work and
message of the Avatar.

In the Colonial city of La Serena, the assistance was of around 300 people.

The main speakers were Mr. Leonardo Gutter, Member of the Prashanti Council
and Mr. Dalton Amorim, Central coordinator of Zone 28 of the Organization.

In both cases, the film “His Work” was exhibited.

Together with the mainstream activities, there was an axhibition of photos in
panels, depicting the Work of the Avatar. Authorized books, tapes and records
were sold.

The Sri Sathya Sai Organization of Chile exists since 1983 and the SSS
Foundation was registered in 1994. During year 2003 the SSS Institute of
Human Values Education and its corresponding School (The first in Chile) were
opened in the city of La Serena.

The Organization has a presence in the cities of Santiago, Vifia Del Mar and La
Serena.



